
 

From: On Behalf Of A40 
Corridor 
Sent: Monday, November 18, 2024 11:51 AM 
To: A40 Corridor <A40corridor@Oxfordshire.gov.uk> 
Subject: Public engagement on A40 Eynsham Park and Ride to Wolvercote  
 
Dear Stakeholder, 
 
We would like to inform you about the public engagement on the proposals for the A40 
Eynsham Park and Ride to Wolvercote scheme which starts on 25 November 2024. 
 
Residents are being invited to share feedback on Oxfordshire County Council’s plans 
for the A40 Eynsham Park and Ride to Wolvercote major infrastructure improvement 
scheme after securing £126 million of government funding in October. 
 
The proposed scheme includes constructing a new junction onto the A40 to bring the 
Eynsham Park and Ride into use, bus lanes between the park and ride and Wolvercote, 
upgraded walking and cycling paths, and new signal-controlled crossings to enhance 
safety and accessibility for pedestrians and cyclists. 
  
There will be an in-person engagement on Monday 25 November between 3 pm and 
7 pm at Cassington Village Hall, The Green, Cassington, OX29 4AX. A second session 
will take place on Wednesday 4 December 2024, from 3 pm to 7 pm, at Eynsham 
Village Hall (Main Hall), 46 Back Lane, Eynsham, OX29 4QW. The events will allow 
residents to see the proposed plans for the scheme, offer feedback on them and have 
their questions answered.  
  
For those unable to attend the two public events, there will be an opportunity to engage 
online. The online public engagement will run from 12pm on 25 November 2024 to 
23:59 on 1 January 2025 at 
https://letstalk.oxfordshire.gov.uk/A40EynshamToWolvercote. 
 
Please let me know if you have any questions.  
 
Yours faithfully, 
  

Programme Lead, A40 Improvements 


